
  
 
 
 
 
 

Lesli C. Myers-Small, Ed.D. 
Superintendent of Schools 
Rochester City School District 
131 West Broad Street 
Rochester, New York 14614 

 
February 9, 2022 
 
Dear Students and Families of Leadership Academy for Young Men, 
 
I am saddened to share that at the February 8 Board of Education meeting, we announced the closure of 
Leadership Academy for Young Men at the end of this academic year.  
 
Unfortunately, we remain in a situation where the need for school closures is a reality. Our enrollment 
continues to decline, we have undersubscribed and low-performing schools, and recommendations in our 
NYS academic and fiscal plans call for a reduction of the District’s footprint. In consideration of all these 
factors, I am implementing a well-planned closure that will allow students, families, and staff to make a 
thoughtful and orderly transition to another school community. 
 
We want to make your transition to a new school as smooth, simple, and successful as possible. In the 
coming weeks, we will begin working with students and families to talk about placement options in other 
school communities. My goal is to provide a high-quality education with robust programming and all the 
necessary supports that every scholar deserves.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Lesli Myers-Small, Ed.D. 
Superintendent of Schools  

 

https://www.rcsdk12.org/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=76467&dataid=86820&FileName=Academic%20Plan%2012.10.2021.pdf
https://www.rcsdk12.org/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=76467&dataid=86821&FileName=Financial%20Plan%2012.13.2021.pdf

